

March 17, 2017

Dr. Adena Williams Loston President Saint Philip's College 1801 Martin Luther King Drive San Antonio, TX 78203

Dear Dr. Loston:

At its meeting March 15-16, 2017, the Executive Council of the Board of Trustees of the Southern Association of Colleges and Schools Commission on Colleges (SACSCOC) reviewed your request to move the review date of your institution's Warning status from the December 2017 meeting of the SACSCOC Board to June 2017. In your request you indicated that your institution was confident that it could demonstrate compliance in June with each of the standards cited in my letter of January 11, 2017.

The Executive Council considered your request and decided that it had no authority to override the decision of the SACSCOC Board of Trustees made in December 2016. SACSCOC policy states: "The "SACSCOC Board of Trustees has sole authority to place or continue an institution on sanction. Because its decision is final, the imposition of the sanction, along with the reasons and the **period of time for the sanction**, cannot be reconsidered by any other Commission Committee or the Executive Council before the next review date specified by the Board."

As a result of the action by the Council, your institution's Monitoring Report due date remains September 8, 2017, in preparation for SACSCOC Board action at its meeting in December 2017.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact your SACSCOC staff representative, Dr. Patricia L. Donat.

Sincerely,

Belle S. Wheelan, Ph.D.

Belle S. Wheelon

President

BSW/CAL:ods

cc: Dr. Patricia L. Donat